
	

 
 
 
 

 
Monday	3rd	September	2018	

	
Welcome	to	Year	5	Yew	Class	

Autumn	Term	
	
Hello	and	welcome	to	Year	5	Yew	Class.	I	hope	you	have	all	had	an	excellent	holiday	and	are	feeling	
refreshed	after	the	summer	break.	I	am	looking	forward	to	the	new	academic	year	and	cannot	wait	
to	get	started	working	with	the	children	and	helping	them	develop	their	learning	and	as	individuals.	
	
I	am	delighted	to	be	joined	by	Mrs	Curran	and	Miss	Garrett	this	year	in	Yew	Class	and	having	worked	
with	them	in	the	past,	I	know	what	a	positive	contribution	they	will	make	this	year	to	all	the	children	
in	the	class.	
	
In	Year	5,	for	most	children,	no	daily	reading	record	will	be	sent	home	to	record	reading	done	during	
the	week.	If	we	believe	it	would	be	a	benefit	for	the	children	to	have	a	record,	we	will	speak	to	the	
relevant	parents	and	children	 individually.	 	However,	please	could	all	parents	 still	 try	and	 listen	 to	
and	encourage	children	to	read	their	own	books	at	some	point	during	the	evening	and	at	weekends.	
The	benefits	of	continuing	to	develop	fluency,	vocabulary	and	comprehension	skills	on	a	day	by	day	
basis	 at	 this	 stage	 of	 a	 child’s	 development	 are	 huge.	We	will	 continue	 to	 read	 with	 all	 children	
individually	or	in	small	groups	at	least	once	a	week.	
	
Children	will	receive	homework	every	Tuesday,	Wednesday	and	Friday.	Tasks	will	often	be	based	on	
work	carried	out	in	class	to	recap	or	extend	on	the	learning.	Each	piece	of	work	will	include	how	long	
each	piece	of	homework	should	take.	Other	tasks,	such	as	learning	multiplication	tables	may	also	be	
set	during	 the	year.	 	Homework	exercise	books	will	 be	 collected	 in	each	Monday	 for	marking	and	
then	returned	with	Tuesday’s	homework.	
	
To	 learn	more	 about	 Year	 5	 Yew,	meet	 the	 staff	 and	 ask	 any	 questions,	 you	 are	welcome	 to	 our	
annual	‘The	Year	Ahead’	meeting	which	will	be	held	on	Thursday	6th	September	2018.	
	
My	door	is	always	open	so	if	you	have	any	questions	or	concerns	please	do	not	hesitate	to	see	me	
after	 ‘The	 Year	 Ahead’	 evening	 or	make	 an	 appointment	 with	 the	 office	 to	 come	 in	 and	 see	me	
before	or	after		at	any	point	throughout	the	year.	
	
Please	see	the	attached	curriculum	overview	below.	This	also	includes	information	about	swimming	
lessons	as	part	of	the	P.E.	curriculum	and	a	permission	form	for	participation	and	pick-up.		
	
I	hope	you	and	your	child	have	a	fantastic,	enjoyable	school	year	in	Year	5	Yew	Class.	I	cannot	wait	to	
get	going.	
	
Mr.	Rosebury	
 
 
 
 
 



	

 
 
 
 
 

 
Curriculum	Overview	

	
This	 term	our	work	will	 largely	 be	 based	 around	 two	man	 themes	A	Kingdom	United	 followed	by	
Food,	Glorious	Food.	
	
Literacy	
We	 will	 be	 discovering	 myths	 and	 legends	 from	 around	 all	 four	 corners	 of	 the	 United	 Kingdom	
followed	by	persuasive	writing	about	contentious	national	and	local	issues.	Then	during	the	second	
half	of	the	term	will	study	fictional	work	based	in	historical	settings	and	then	study,	plan	and	then	
create	our	own	feature	films.	
	
Geography	
We	 will	 be	 learning	 about	 the	 different	 counties	 of	 each	 country,	 landmarks,	 regional	 produce,	
physical	 and	 human	 features,	 take	measurements	 from	maps,	 find	 out	 about	 changes	 in	 climate,	
learn	about	the	reasons	behind	immigration	and	emigration	and	overall	gain	a	deeper	understanding	
into	our	national	identity.	
	
History	(Anglo-Saxons)	
Our	 main	 focus	 will	 be	 what	 happened	 after	 the	 Romans	 left	 Britain	 and	 settlers	 arrived	 from	
elsewhere	in	Europe.	As	part	of	this	work	the	children	will	simulate	life	in	a	village,	negotiating	and	
working	together	to	overcome	the	dilemmas	faced	by	the	people	at	the	time.	
	
Computing	(Being	safe	online/	Community	Questionnaires)	
The	 children	will	 learning	 about	 creating	 their	 own	databases	 and	will	 then	apply	what	 they	have	
learnt	 to	 finding	 out	 more	 about	 our	 wider	 school	 community	 through	 developing	 their	 own	
community	questionnaires.	Ongoing	throughout	this	term	will	be	sessions	focussing	on	appropriate	
forms	of	behaviour	online,	 including	their	own	conduct	and	understanding	how	to	report	concerns	
that	they	may	have	when	using	the	internet	to	interact	with	others.		
	
Art	&	Design	
The	starting	point	for	this	term’s	work	will	be	how	food	is	portrayed	in	art	and	in	particular	in	still	life	
paintings.	The	children	will	explore	mixing	and	blending	techniques	and	develop	a	greater	awareness	
of	composition,	scale	and	proportion	in	their	own	paintings.	Please	could	each	child	bring	in	an	old	
shirt/t-shirt	from	home	to	use	in	art	class	and	keep	in	school	for	the	duration	of	the	year.	An	adult	
shirt	or	one	belonging	to	an	older	brother	or	sister	is	ideal	to	provide	maximum	protection!		
	
French		
We	will	be	learning	to	name	places,	 landmarks	and	other	key	features	found	on	our	way	to	school	
each	day.	We	will	be	listening	to	and	giving	directions	between	places	and	link	these	events	to	the	
time	of	day	in	which	each	occurs.	
	
	
	
	
	
	



	

	
	
	
	
	
R.E.		
The	children	will	be	finding	out	about	Buddhist	teachings	from	key	texts	and	will	question	what	can	
be	 learned	 from	 studying	 these	 sacred	 stories.	 Then	 in	 the	 second	 half	 of	 the	 term	 making	
comparisons	between	 the	different	 versions	of	 the	Christmas	 story,	 as	 it	 is	 shown	 in	 the	different	
gospels.	
	
Science	
During	the	autumn	term	the	class	will	investigate	and	test	the	properties	of	materials	in	the	creative	
context	 The	 Camping	 Adventure.	 Then	 during	 the	 second	 half	 term	 a	 further	 challenge	 Just	 Add	
Water	will	focus	upon	what	happens	when	different	materials	change	state.	
	
Music	
Ukulele	sessions	will	take	place	each	Thursday	during	the	Autumn	Term.	Any	children	that	have	their	
own	ukuleles	are	welcome	to	bring	them	into	school	on	the	Thursday	morning.	
	
P.E.	
Please	can	all	children	bring	in	their	P.E.	kit	from	ideally	the	first	day	and	leave	it	in	school	for	every	
day	of	the	week	and	then	take	home	on	a	Friday	to	be	washed	for	the	following	week.	Trainers	also	
need	to	be	in	school	every	day	as	we	will	be	undergoing	the	Daily	Mile	throughout	the	year.		P.E.	kit	
can	 be	 worn	 for	 certain	 extra-curricular	 clubs	 but	 please	 make	 sure	 it	 is	 back	 in	 to	 school	 the	
following	day	or	instead	bring	in	separate	kit	for	the	after	school	activities.	
	
Swimming	lessons	will	commence	on	Thursday	13th	September	2018	and	continue	for	the	remainder	
of	the	term.	We	will	be	using	the	afternoon	slot	which	will	finish	at	3.15pm	in	order	to	give	us	time	
to	walk	back	 to	 school.	 Permission	 is	 required	 to	 take	 your	 child	off-	 site,	 so	please	 complete	 the	
consent	slip	at	the	end	of	the	letter.	If	you	wish	for	your	child	to	be	picked	up	directly	from	the	pool	
at	 3.15pm	 or	 for	 them	 to	walk	 home	 independently	 from	 the	 pool,	 please	 tick	 the	 relevant	 box.	
Please	note	that	once	we	have	set	off	from	the	pool	as	a	class	that	children	will	not	be	allowed	to	be	
released	on	route	and	will	have	to	wait	until	we	have	safely	reached	the	classroom	door.	
	
	
I	 ……………………………	 give	 permission	 for	 my	 child……………………………	 to	 attend	 swimming	
lessons	at	Poulton	YMCA	each	Thursday,	commencing	Thursday	14th	September	2017.	
	
Please	choose	one	of	the	following	options:	
	
				I	would	like	to	pick	up	my	child	at	the	pool	(3.15pm).	
	
				I	would	like	my	child	to	walk	home	directly	from	the	pool.	
	
				I	would	like	my	child	to	return	to	school.	
	
	
Signed		………………………….																																																																											Date						…………………………	
	
	


